Class 1 Spring Term 2 Newsletter
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Dear Parents,
Welcome back.
I hope you all had a lovely half term break. 

Topic

Our topic is ‘To the Rescue!’
This topic is all about superheroes and people who help us.
We have posed the question to the class “Do all heroes wear capes.”

We are learning that real life heroes live amongst us helping out each other. 
Superhero Day
We will end our topic with a Superhero Day on Tuesday 1st April. We will be putting the children through their paces to see if they can pass the superhero test. If your child has a superhero costume at home they can come to school wearing it. If you do not own a costume, we have a collection of outfits which they can borrow for the day. 
Student Teacher
Miss Hancock is continuing her placement with us in Class One. She is in her third year of a Primary Teaching degree. This half term she will be planning and delivering lessons in all areas of learning. She will be with us until the end of term. 
Reading
This half term, the Reception children will be moving onto Red Books. These books continue 3 stories, which will be sent home on the third day. They will also be having a Book Bag book sent home each week. The children have made super progress with their blending and segmenting. 
World Book Day
Thursday 6th March is World Book Day. They children can come dressed as their favourite book character. We will be enjoying a day filled with fun and spreading the love of reading. 
The class are very excited to buy a chocolate bar and hopefully find a golden ticket. 
Celebration of Learning
Please join us in Class One on Tuesday 4th March at 2.45pm to share everything we have been learning. The children’s books will be out for you to look through before Parents Evening on Wednesday 12th March. If you have not yet booked your appointment please add a message in your child’s communication diary. 
Stay and Play
Our next Stay and Play will be Wednesday 12th March. We would love to invite new families to Bridgemere, so if you have a friend who has a child aged 0-4, please bring them along. We are spreading the word what a wonderful rural school Bridgemere is. 
P.E 

PE lessons will be on Tuesday and Friday afternoons. The children in Class One will continue to get changed into their PE kits in the classroom before the PE lesson. Please ensure your child has their kit in school. 
Weather
Now the weather is changing for the better, we will be getting outside as much as we can. We will be working as a school community to “Spring Clean” our outdoor area. 
Snack
Please continue to bring in a healthy snack for morning break. We have additional fruit and milk available to the children. 
Tapestry 

Observations will be uploaded onto Tapestry. These will either be individual wow moments or group activities based on the learning objectives from that week. 

If you have any concerns at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily.
Kind Regards 
Mrs Willington and Mrs Middleton
